Bidders Conference
February 14, 2024

Start time: 1:30pm

In attendance: Amy Hall (Region VI WDB), Samantha Morris (Region VI WDB), Sydney
Stansherry (HRDF), April Campbell (HRDF) and Sara Tracey (TPMA)

Questions that were submitted by TPMA by 12:00 pm on 02/12/2025 were:

1. What is the total anticipated budget for OSO for the base period of July 1, 2025 to
June 30, 20267

The total anticipated budget is based on the PY24 budget which was $115,128.00.
This could vary.

2. Asthe bidder’s conference is mandatory, will firms that do not attend the bidders
conference be precluded from submitting a proposal?

(3

Yes, per page 6 request for proposal: “proposals from parties who do not attend
the bidders conference will not be considered”

3. Willyou accept a hybrid model for One Stop Operations?

Sara elaborated that hybrid would mean they would work remotely and would send
someone to centers once per quarter. Per Amy, no this is not acceptable as we
would need someone on site.

4. Who is the current One Stop Operator?
Human Resource Development Foundation (HRDF}
5. Has Region VIWIB been subject to any corrective action in the last 4 years?

No federal findings. State monitors have requested corrections to file management,
which have all been resolved.

There were no further questions. Bidders conference was closed at 1:38pm



